
Peace brother Bill and mission partners,                         

Praise the Lord. We are well. We thank the Lord that so far He has been with us and 
has guarded us in these troubled times. 

Although there were many restrictions, I was still busy during this period either to take 
food to the brothers in the church or to the elderly who were not allowed to go out. 

With your financial help we have been able to be a blessing to many children and the 
elderly and to be able to buy food for those in need during this period of isolation and 
restrictions. 

During this time I also met new families and through these food aid a new door of 
proclamation of the gospel was opened. The brothers and sisters in the church were 
encouraged and saw how God cares for them and loves His children. Thank you for this 
help and because you have brought much joy to many poor hearts. 

In this period, I think was a good thing because we were able to spend  

More time with the children, because they didn't go to school anymore. I think all things 
work for good. Now in our country are trying to give all kinds of laws that are against 
God and we pray that the Lord will guide us and maybe in the future we will do 
homeschooling with our children. 

As for the ministry, for 1 month we have been meeting with the church in the courtyard 
and rejoicing in the Lord because we can meet like this. We received from the 
government the decision that we can also meet in the church, but at a distance of 2 
meters and with a mask. This is more difficult, so we will continue to worship the Lord 
outdoors. 

We are still working on the new construction in the village of the Valea Anilor, we thank 
the Lord for all His blessings and pray that the Lord will continue to give us success and 
resources.  

We want to thank you because the Lord blesses us through you every month and you 
are part of this ministry God of Oltenia. One day we will enjoy the fruits and the reward 
that awaits us in heaven. We love you and thank you for being with us and loving the 
mission in Oltenia-Romania.  We pray for you and the Lord blessing your ministry, 

Your Brother, Gabi Cismaru 

 


